

Shrewton Running Club Committee Meeting Minutes

Wednesday 6 July, 7.30pm at April Lodge

Attendees: Kevin Ford (KF), Jane Chapman (JC), Kelly Doris (KD) - minutes, Darrell Benge (DB), Abigail Cruse (AC), Chris Pople (CP), Stephen Tarr (ST), Simon Marshall (SM) via Zoom.

Apologies: Philippa Royston (PR)

AGENDA

	Action (initials)
1. Welcome KF opened the meeting and welcomed attendees.	
2. Apologies PR	
3. Declaration of AOB <ul style="list-style-type: none">a. Summer Campb. Use of Slackc. Purchasing of Gazebo	
4. Confirmation of Minutes from 10 May All agreed, wet copy to be signed and filed plus copy to be added to website.	KD → LK
5. Matters Arising <ul style="list-style-type: none">a. Notice Board Notification to Parish Council hoping to get some money from them for this. DB said WI notice board was funded by the Council. Chosen board holds 8 x A4 sheets and has green background. All agreed to go ahead and purchase.b. WRRL / taking part The club takes part in these races and are currently 4th in the league with 34 points. Lacock race was attended by AC, CF And DB, plus Heddington has a	DB/ST

few club members entering. Attendees discussed how to get members to take part. Car pooling was discussed and questioned whether to use funds for fuel or pay part of entries. All agreed to set £300 aside for these races. JC suggested a voucher system. KF thought club members could be informed we are making X a club race and ask who is interested in taking part and pay their entry fee. AC wondered if there may be an issue with some people not feeling ready to run a 10k.

All agreed to promote the Heddington 5k, 16 August. On Slack on events. KF will do a flyer and PR to promote on Slack. There is also a race in Devizes September on a Sunday.

c. WORL/ SRC Off Road Race

SRC off road race will be held on Sunday 27 November 2022 and will be the Yarnbury Yomp. Social club to host from 8am. Baggage to go in where the pool table is. Café facilities from 11am with approximately 50 bacon rolls. Committee will need to promote this race.

137 entered and 97 ran the last Yomp. Weather day before was bad. Yomp entry fee will remain at £18.00 and the committee will need to seek a sponsor for the trophies.

DB RD, NS DRD, KF to head marshalling. The Race committee to involve new people and to encourage new people to races.

Meeting date **Thursday 21 July 22 at 7.30pm** at the Plume.

d. Sunday runs

Run held at Codford had good feedback. KF to hold one at Allington with 2 options, a longer and a shorter on Sunday 24 July, 9am with parking in the car park in the new village hall.

Other options discussed were a Clarendon Way and a Pitton run.

ST

PR

KF

e. Clarendon Way - Sunday 2 October

10 now signed up, all agreed to have a social at the end. The Relay is 10k. CP will ask his workplace for a 19 seater minibus and will drive this. Need to find out start times. Another 4 people could put a team together for the relay.

CP

6. Run Leaders meeting update

Run Leaders met. SM wants to be a run leader, all agreed. AC not interested in being run leader. Jason Rifat (JR) will look at the training and tweak.

JR

EA coaches to come along and talk to club members ?next spring.

7. Reports – Secretary/Treasurers/Welfare

- Secretary nil
- Treasurers figures = current account £3,003 and £2,054 in savings. Expenditure £2,217, income £2,529 inc sponsorship. Made £611.00. Boatwrights paid for trophies. Quizzes don't make much money. Transfer 1,000 from current into savings account.
- Welfare report - Welfare Officer has to do next level of safeguarding. CP requested that the club be mindful of people's moods. KD mentioned we are ore than a running club and SM said it was nice that members came past and waved on a recent run when he was unwell.

ST

AOB

- a. Summer Camp - 18 – 21 August - promote.
- b. Club Feedback Survey to go out the end of the year to see what works and what doesn't. AGM good time to have a survey.
- c. Use of Slack - needs education. Change to one run channel titled Club runs. Shut down some of these channels. Take out injury rehab, Membership renewal and Kit shop. Create a Bullet point guide to Slack.

PR

All

DB

d. Purchase of Gazebo - KF questioned whether club should have their own gazebo. ST thought borrowing from NS would suffice for now. Feather flags would be a better investment.

ST

Meeting closed

9pm

Date of next meeting: Tuesday 6 September 2022, 7.30pm

The Plume